
Street Light Initiative Summary Report 

Recap 

 A complete LED conversion was finalized in 2024. 
 Spring Valley Police identified dark spots within the city (Page 2 Map). 
 City staff conducted additional evaluations to confirm repairs post-storms (Page 3 Map).  
 Resident Outreach: 

o October 2024 messages were sent to Glourie Drive 1100 – 1200 block residents asking 
for interest in dedicating an easement for a streetlight. No responses were received 
from Glourie Drive residents. 

o The same message was posted on the City website in November 2024, but again no 
responses were received. 

o Additional outreach by Council Member Cooper yielded no responses.  
 Two residents on Pine Creek Lane have since expressed interest in streetlights.  

Next Steps 

 Streets Without Streetlights: Research existing utility easements on these streets for new poles 
or adding lamps to existing poles. 

o Bridle Spur Lane 
o Guinea Drive 
o Pine Creek Lane 

 Alternative Lighting Options: 
o For residents interested in increased lighting but unwilling to dedicate easements, 

suggest streetlamp-style lighting installed in their yards and connected to their own 
electricity. 

o Consider city incentives to encourage this “private lighting” option. 
 Broader Resident Outreach: Utilize Constant Contact to identify residents interested in street 

lighting improvements at their property. 
 Continued Coordination with CenterPoint: Working with a new CenterPoint representative to 

outline detailed next steps and potential costs for streetlight installation. 

 


